MINISTRY OF PUBLIC WORKS
ROAD TRAFFIC ACT 1947

NOTICE NO: 48/ 2023

SUFFERING LANE, ST. GEORGES
TEMPORARY STREET CLOSURE
FOR
EMERGENCY TREE TRIMMING

MONDAY, JULY 17™, 2023 THROUGH TUESDAY, JULY 18™, 2023

The Ministry of Public Works wishes to inform motorists that Suffering Lane in St. Georges will undergo
landscaping work for overhanging tree trimming along the Five Forts Golf Course edge.

The work will require emergency temporary street closure that commences on Monday, July 17t, 2023
through Tuesday, July 18", 2023. Suffering Lane will be temporary closed from Boundary Lane through to
Khyber Pass from 9 am to 5 pm both days.

Residents are advised to use alternative routes via Wellington Hill Lane and Khyber Pass.

Note that for the duration of the tree trimming Khyber Pass may be used as a two-way road. Proceed
through it with care.

Pedestrians and pedal bike riders are advised to proceed through this area with caution.
Traffic control will be managed by St. Regis Hotel representatives through cones and signage.

The Ministry of Public Works encourages the full cooperation of the public and apologizes for any
inconvenience that may result.

Should there be any questions regarding these works, contact Mrs. Tina Beer-Searle, Principal Highways
Engineer for the Ministry of Public Works on #501-3044.

By Order /Oﬂ

Lt. Col. the Hon. David A. Burch OBE (Mil) ED, JP, MP
Minister of Public Works

Dated this H‘day of July 2023




